
Manhattan Coin Club Minutes 

Establish June 13th, 1940 

October 8, 2024 

 

President Randy called the meeting to order at 7:30. 

We had two new members in attendance tonight. Egan is a youth and is Emmitt’s brother, so another grandchild 

of Dale. Josh is Phil’s son and came to the club picnic this year with him. 

Old Business: 

• Randy reviewed the minutes from the last meeting. 

New Business: 

• Randy proposed paying the coin show chairperson $250 plus expenses. Matthew reported that he 

applied to be the Central States Numismatic Society coin show chair as that paid $50k per year. Our coin 

club can’t afford that, but it isn’t without precedent to pay the coin show chair for their time. The vote 

was unanimous in favor. 

• The Johnson County Coin Show in Lenexa will be October 11 and 12. Topeka will have theirs 

November 23rd. (Flyers at the end.) 

• Despite the pay, nobody stepped forward to be the coin show chair. Melissa’s name was dropped as a 

potential candidate, but she wasn’t in attendance. Dannie (who I misreported as Donnie last month and 

would like to apologize for that as I couldn’t read my handwriting) and Owen both have other 

commitments and didn’t feel like they could handle this position. Please volunteer, if you can help us 

out. The coin show chair runs the committee. Here are the responsibilities of the committee: 

o Procure a space for the show. 

o Send dealer applications. (Allan has a list to give the new chairperson. Chairperson will be 

reimbursed for stamps, printing, envelopes, etc. for $100.) 

o Advertise the show (including putting up roadside signs). 

o Sign up volunteers for setup, and table presence (selling raffle tickets, helping patrons, getting 

patrons to vote on displays, and giving away freebies). 

o Figure out the layout of the tables. 

o Assist dealers (mainly, find their table, find electric outlets, and other simple things). 

o I’m sure I’m forgetting something, but this is the main stuff. 

• It was brought up that a couple of people who weren’t in attendance wanted to cast a vote. Several 

people thought this shouldn’t be allowed as others didn’t get an opportunity to cast their votes by proxy. 

They were outvoted and the two who sent their wishes to other members had their votes counted. In the 



future, it’ll be the job of the Secretary to send out calls for votes ahead of time and people can register 

their vote with the Secretary. 

• Elections were held. Here is the outcome: 

o Secretary – Matthew (ran unopposed even though he gladly would’ve given up the position) 

o Treasurer – Justin (also unopposed) 

o Vice President – Nick (also unopposed) 

o President – Randy (was able to defeat the challenger Allan by one vote) 

• Justin reported $1,556.37 in the treasury. 

• Phil had some coins that he wanted to donate to some youths to help them get started. This reporter also 

noted another member pulling a two dollar bill from his wallet and handing it to Egan who bought a red 

seal two dollar bill from the bid board as well. 

• Someone brought up that they would like to get a dealer contact list for the dealers at the show. Some of 

them don’t have cards and people may want to reach out afterward to do more business with them. Some 

privacy concerns were raised, so this would need to be optional. 

• Randy brought up the FBI warning that was sent out a couple of weeks ago by Allan. If someone is 

offering a deal too good to be true, then it's probably a scam! 

• Randy asked for volunteers for the next few months to give programs: 

o November: Owen – TBD (originally, Carl was scheduled but will have to postpone his due to 

undergoing a medical procedure soon and may miss the next meeting anyway) 

o December: Allan – TBD 

o January: Carl – Canadian coins 

o February: Anthony – Ancient coins 

• Randy reported about the metal detector club and their seeded hunt. 

 

Emmitt gave a program on How He Got Started Collecting. He first began by searching through rolls of 

quarters during the W mint mark hunt. His grandfather helped him during this. He was able to mostly fill out a 

book on National Park quarters. This reporter noted that Emmit acquired a high-grade Tallgrass Prairie quarter 

from the bid board before the end of the night. 

 

Egan won the youth door prize of an Ellis Island Commemorative Silver Dollar. Dannie won the adult prize of a 

silver one ounce 2023 Brittania coin. 

 

- Matthew Olson, Secretary 



- 



 


